Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY
Division of Workforce Services
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

73B-4.001
Unique Abilities Partnership Program

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 42 No. 185, September 22, 2016 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The Agency has determined that this will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the Agency.

The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: The Department considered the voluntary nature of the program and expected time required for a business to apply for and obtain designation and determined that Statement of Estimated Regulatory Costs (SERC) was not necessary and that the rule will not require ratification by the Legislature.
